	Ref No.:   FOI-2425-SG15831

	Date FOI request received: 17th December 2024

	Date FOI response: 9th January 2025

	REQUEST: In your response to an FOI filed last year, your disclosed information about the Proactive Vulnerability Engagement (PAVE) service.

The PAVE standard operating procedure stated that PAVE is a joint programme with the local authority substance misuse service and Leicestershire Police, and the PAVE team consists of two mental health practitioners, two police officers and a drug and alcohol worker, supported by a consultant psychiatrist, senior mental health practitioner and a police inspector.

PAVE was designed specifically with “individuals who have complex needs and present to services on a regular basis” and the team “work intensively with identified service users to ensure that the correct criminal justice, health and social care pathways are accessed and utilised appropriately” so that “the demands placed upon services by the individual are

reduced”.   The number of people under the PAVE protocol fluctuates but was said to be normally around 15.

The FOI response also stated that the standard operating procedure disclosed was being updated at the time of the request.

Could you please tell me:

1. Is PAVE still operational and comprised of the same team members?

2. If yes, is this not counter to NHS England's position statement that police should not be involved in care? (https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Flong-read%2Fnhs-england-position-on-serenity-integrated-mentoring-and-similar-models&data=05%7C02%7Clpt.foi%40nhs.net%7Cec63c17b72cd400de28d08dd19fe1621%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638695301284341658%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LjfHDBGpbEnd8gwefqk%2FAVGT7RUVWc4zTaWAR3a7CaQ%3D&reserved=0)



	OUR RESPONSE:  

1. No, there is no PAVE Team as described last year.
2. Not applicable.
3. The current pathway is that police refer patients requiring mental health support through our Central Access Point (CAP) as this is the referral route for all mental health patients or to our RECONNECT service for patients recently released from prison.




